
 
 
 
 
      

   Minister:  Rev. Tim O’Brien                Associate Minister:  Louise Brown 
 
 

For the Attention of the Didcot Town Council  
General Purposes and Finance Committee      23 November 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Friends at the Council 
 
Following the decision of Didcot Town Council to award £2000 towards the cost of soundproofing our 
‘Harry Lewis” hall, I am pleased to report that this work has now been completed. The work was 
completed on budget according to the quote shared with you when I spoke to the Council GP&F 
Committee. 
 
The impact has been dramatic. The reverberation problem disappeared Immediately, and since then we 
have had so many positive comments from those who use the hall regularly, most especially from a 
number of older people.   
  
I’d like to share these links with the Committee as, in this case certainly, pictures speak louder than 
words. 
  
Pre Soundproofing 
https://www.dropbox.com/s/9tmk9u6bq3310j4/1%20Pre%20soundproofing.mp4?dl=0 
  
Post Soundproofing 
https://www.dropbox.com/s/06l7usjn7dc5yym/2%20Post%20Soundproofing.mp4?dl=0  
   
All in all, a first-class outcome and I would thank the committee for helping us achieve such a wonderful 
result.  
  
Kind regards 
 

 
 
David Kerrigan 
Interim Administrator 
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